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 e-NEWS 
 
 
 
Dear Community, 
 

This week I have asked the Year Six School Captains to write our e-NEWS. Our 
Captains, Stasha Putrino 6R, Dona Maria Alsammour 6Y, Jacob Borg 6B, Xavier Vidot 
6B and Annalise Krnac 6G, very proudly represented our school at Joseph’s Corner 
last Thursday when we presented books donated by families at SMMPS through our 
Book Fair. 
 

After visiting Joseph’s Corner and seeing the work the people there do in the 
Josephite spirit, our Captains have come up with another initiative to support 
Joseph’s Corner. I am backing them 100%. A school in the name of and under the 
patronage of St. Mary MacKillop should respond to a need when they see a need.  
 

I remain proud of our students and of our Captains who are responding in a spirit of 
social justice. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

As we are a Catholic school that follows in the footsteps of Saint Mary MacKillop, 
when we see a need we do something about it. Last Friday we donated all the 
books that were bought at the Book Fair. The people at Joseph’s Corner were very 
thankful to all who purchased a book. In addition, a $600 cheque was presented to 
Sister Jeanne, which was donated by the students on the Joseph's Corner Casual 
Clothes Day organised by two Year Six students. 
 

Everything the school provided for the organisation will go towards the less 
fortunate people of Melbourne, who do not have everything like we do today. We 
had a special experience when we were given the opportunity to talk to Sister 
Jeanne about gratitude and appreciation. It made us think about how fortunate we 
are to live in a country that is safe and cared for. Other children, adults and families, 
right here in our city are not provided with things that we take for granted.  
 

After talking with Sister Jeanne we went to a cafe where we all had lunch and had a 
conversation about what it felt like to hand those books out to many less fortunate 
people. It was such a great feeling to provide others with books, that we want to do 
more for the people in need.  
 

 

From The Principal continued over the page…. 

 

 

Inside Story 3 

Inside Story 4 

Inside Story 5 

Inside Story 6 

Inside Story 7 

Last Story 8 

The wisdom of  

St. Mary MacKillop 

 

“God kept my heart full 

of trust to make all 

come right.” 

 

30.10.1874 

IMPORTANT   DATES 

 

2017 Term Dates 
 
 
 

Term 4 
10 October-20 December 

 
 

2017-Term 4 
 

Monday 6 November 

School Closure-Report 

Writing 
 

Tuesday 7 November 

Melbourne Cup Day-No 

School 
 

Monday 20 -

Wednesday 22 

November 

Year 4 Camp-Mt Evelyn 

Wednesday 6 

December 

School Closure Day-See 

details over the page 
 

Wednesday 13 

December 

Christmas Carols Night 

from 7.00 pm 
 

Thursday 14 December 

Year 6-Big Day In 
 

Friday 15 December 

Last Day for Year 6 at 

1.00pm 
 

Year 6 Graduation at 7pm 

in the Church 

Wednesday 20 

December 

Last Day for Year P-5 at 

1.00pm 

 

 

 

Joseph's Corner  

 

http://www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au/
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From The Principal continued….. 
 

 

You can donate Toiletries like: 
 Deodorant 
 Shampoo/Conditioner 
 New Toothbrushes  
 Toothpaste 
 Hair Gel, Clay or Moose 
 Soap 
 Toilet paper  
 etc... 

 
 

We are pushing to collect at least 500 items. People who can’t afford everyday things need your help. As 
Mary MacKillop kids, we have seen a need and we need to do something about it. There will have a basket 
in the office foyer to place your donations. 
  
Stasha Putrino 6R, Dona Maria Alsammour 6Y, Jacob Borg 6B, Xavier Vidot 6B and Annalise Krnac 6G.  
Schools Captains 2017 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a good week everybody. 
 

 

Anthony McCluskey 
Principal 
 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Mary MacKillop Primary school Sacramental Program 2018 
 
Dear school community, 
 
We will notify our school community of the dates for all Sacramental Family Nights and Ceremonies as they become 
available to us. 
 
I appreciate that you would like to know the dates as soon as possible, however, there are a number of factors 
involving the parish and school that need to be taken into consideration when booking these dates. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Anne-Marie Conte 

Religious Education Leader 
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SCHOOL CLOSURE 
 
As usual, we need to prepare for and plan for the 2018 School Year.  This year we have a 100% retention 
rate of staff, which is great news. This fact says something very positive about our school and the culture 
and climate, which exists here. 
 
With all staff remaining, it will be easier to gather to plan for 2018. In the past, we have done so over a 
number of days, inviting new staff in and replacing existing staff for planning. This is disruptive for children 
and interrupts programmes. The process has also cost upwards of $15,000 in costs. 
 
With the approval of Monsignor Portelli, we have been granted a School Closure on Wednesday 6 
December 2017. On this day, all teaching staff have been timetabled from 8:00am – 5:00pm, to plan with 
their 2018 teams, with school leaders facilitating this collaboration. 
 
This day will save a great deal of money and will mean no disruption to children or scheduled programmes. 
 
Thank you for your support everyone. 

 
 

Are You Leaving Us? 
 

Now that we are in the final term for the year, it is timely that we look forward to 2018 to ascertain our student 
numbers.  
 

If you have a child/ren in Years Prep – 5 who will not be returning to St Mary MacKillop Primary School for 2018, 
please forward a letter/email to Mr Anthony D’Amico, Deputy Principal, advising us at your earliest convenience.  
 

Alternatively, you can email us at: office@mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au  
 

This will assist us with our classrooms, students and staffing requirements for the coming year. 
 

Term 4 Overviews 
 

The term overviews are available for viewing on the school’s website. They provide an insight into what is happening 
across the school in all curriculum areas. Please take the time to have a read and discuss them with your 
child/children. 
 

     Anna Yorston-Curriculum Coordinator 
 

Our Next Subway Day Is…. 
 

Next Friday 10th November.  Place your order on flexischools.com.au before this Friday the 3rd at 12.00pm.   
(Due to the fact, there is no school on Monday and Tuesday, we had to bring the closing date forward). 
 

Also, when placing your child’s order, please check the date that you are ordering as we get quite a few children 
coming to the office saying that their parents have placed a Subway order,  we then find that it has been ordered for 
another day. 

mailto:office@mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au
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St. Mary MacKillop Primary School is Fundraising with Entertainment Books! 

 

The brand NEW 2017/2018 Entertainment Hard Copy Books are no longer in stock.  Digital memberships 
are just $70 each and are packed full of great offers. Not only will you receiving amazing discounts to a 
variety of venues and restaurants, but you will also be helping our school.  St Mary MacKillop P.S. will 
receive 20% of all membership sales! If you would like to order your digital membership, just 
visit www.entbook.com.au/9127y31 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

PARENTS & FRIENDS ASSOCIATION 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
 
 

TERM FOUR 
 
 

Hot Dog Day-16th November, 2017. We will advise you later in the week when it is available to order on  
flexischools.com.au 

Christmas Carols Night– Wednesday 13th December, 7.00pm until 8.30pm 
 

REQUEST FOR CHRISTMAS RAFFLE PRIZES 
 

We will once again be holding our annual Christmas Raffle which will be drawn on the Carols Night.  To 
help make the raffle a great success we hope to have many great prizes on offer.  If there are any 
families in the school who have small businesses and are able to donate any of their goods or services 
as prizes, it would be very much appreciated.  In return, your business will be promoted in the e-NEWS 
which is read by our school community.  Please leave your details at the office if you are able to assist.  
Thanking you in advance. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

http://www.entbook.com.au/9127y31
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